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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association                                                                                                                                                                                                                            Board of Directors Meeting Minutes                                                                                        Wednesday, August 13, 2009, 6:30 pm

Attendees: The board convened at Vince’s house. Members present were Vince DeSandro, Mary Ann Creque, Teresa Farris, Dave Parks and Steve Carmichall along with Chris Tscahn.
Covenant Survey:  Chris Tschan reported that 43 surveys had been returned and he is beginning to compile the data.  
FireWise Program:  Chris and the Board are preparing for the September 14-19 free chipping service provided to MOHA homeowners (as long as we have 12 families participate).  A meeting will be held August 24 at Cheyenne Mt. Elementary School hosted by Chris Barth, CSFD FireWise coordinator.  We will promote the meeting notice in the August MOHA newsletter and the website.

Newsletter:  The August MOHA newsletter was prepared and edited.  It will be mailed August 18 along with a FireWise Flyer and posted on the web. Teresa will also email the Newsletter to homeowners (who have submitted their emails) along with mailing since the FireWise meeting is August 24.
Status letters:  The Board added information on the web for realtors/homeowners who require Status Letters.  The Board provided contact info, information needed and the time the Board requires to complete, etc., and has raised the cost to $50 per letter (we have received recent payments).
Infrastructure Repairs:  We have received a third preliminary bid from Switzers Landscaping on the MOHA fence repair and had a conference call with Chris Switzer at the Board meeting.  Switzers will submit a final bid by August 24 and the Board will award the contract after that.  Vince has the action to provide Board members with a spreadsheet of the three bids.  We hope to have the fence repair/painting completed by October 1 and have plans to contact the affected MOHA homeowners.

In July Vince discussed with Trujillo maintenance of the Mahogany Lane island and landscaped area across from Broadmoor Bluffs entrance.  The Board is not pleased with the July maintenance and Vince will discuss again with Trujillo his contract obligations.

The repair of the ​​​​​​​​​​​mailbox at 10 Langley, which was not repaired correctly, will be corrected soon.
Treasurer’s Report:  Dave reviewed current bills and requested another copy of the Counsel retainer bill. (Mary Ann resent via email).
Dave reviewed the status of a late payment reminder for 2009 MOHA dues (with return receipt requested) sent June 28 to all delinquent homeowners. Total cost of the mailing was $125.00.  As of July 31, we had 5 delinquent dues.  Dave and Vince phoned or met with 4 of the homeowners.  The Board negotiated with 3 homeowners to receive payment by August 25.  One homeowner was requested to pay by August 18 (there is presently a lien on this property for 2008 outstanding dues); if payment is not received by August 18, MOHA will turn this delinquency over to the MOHA legal counsel to file another lien on the property.  The 5th homeowner did not accept the June 28 letter. The Board has attempted numerous times to contact the owner (who does not live at the property).
Dave has been requested to remove the “proposed” on the 2009 budget posted on the web and send to Beth for reposting by August 21.
Vince has paid the Colorado Annual Report bill for homeowner associations.
MOHA Complaints:

Jessana Heights –Letters were sent in June to 32, 42, 52, and 72 Jessana Heights regarding maintenance of yards where they abut Mahogany Lane and the Board also advised the City Code Enforcement of the 9” weed violation. Homeowners at 52 and 72 have taken necessary steps to correct the situation.  The Board will resend letters to 32 and 42 Jessana Heights and the City is also contacting the homeowners.
5044 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. – Parking issues and non-payment of annual dues are still outstanding issues. MaryAnn has sought legal counsel and provided a request outlining these issues. 
5050 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. - Certified letter has been sent regarding parking, property maintenance, and barking/unrestrained dog. As of July 1st, the homeowner has not responded; the Board will seek legal counsel.
5063 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. – The homeowners have provided a landscaping plan which was approved, and appear to be meeting with landscapers as the work was due July 15. The work is not completed; Steve will send a letter requesting status.
5115 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. – The renter has recently weed whacked the un-landscaped area of the backyard; however, the area requires some type of permanent landscaping to be completed as outlined in our original letter to the homeowner. A second letter was sent requesting a landscaping plan for this rental property. The homeowner has contacted the Board to arrange a meeting and the homeowner has complied with the MOHA Board request. This issue is closed.
60 Mahogany Lane –The Board met with the homeowners in June to review progress. Good efforts have been made to date and the homeowners have planted the three cypress trees on the east boundary of their lot.  The landscaping has been completed and this issue is closed.
New Business: Dave Parks suggested creating special emails for Board Members, i.e. MOHATreasurer and will investigate the cost and actions.
The next Board Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 16,  2009, at 6:30 pm at Dave’s house at 20 Mahogany.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

